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Vesterheim Opens Juried Exhibit “Socially Distanced, Creatively Connected”

DECORAH, Iowa — Visit Vesterheim, the National Norwegian-American Museum and Folk Art School, for “Socially Distanced, Creatively Connected,” a special juried folk-art exhibition highlighting pandemic creativity, open July 2 to December 31, 2021.

Carrying forward the spirit and mission of Vesterheim Folk Art School, the exhibition includes over 70 pieces representing woodworking, rosemaling, knifemaking, blacksmithing, jewelry, weaving, and fiber art.

The artwork follows Norwegian folk-art traditions but also includes contemporary departures from the historical. “Although the COVID-19 pandemic has caused many interruptions across the globe, creativity and the freedom of artistic expression has flourished, and the artwork that everyone submitted was inspirational,” Lea Lovelace, Vesterheim Director of Folk Art Education, said. 
“The stories behind the artworks are equally interesting. The pandemic offered opportunities to learn a new skill, complete a project that was started some years ago, or celebrate family,” Laurann Gilbertson, Vesterheim Chief Curator, said.
There are two awards given as part of the exhibit – one by the jury and also a People’s Choice Award, selected by popular vote from exhibit visitors. Come out and vote for a favorite!

Artworks were selected by a panel of four jurors including three jurors with a connection to artistic practice and the healthcare field. Jurors were Linnea Carlson, representative for sponsor Decorah Bank and Trust; Karen Misseldine, registered art therapist, licensed mental health counselor, and visual artist; Norma Refsal, certified college health nurse (retired), tradition-inspired folk artist, and teacher; and Kevin Sand, MD, retired physician, naturalist, and frequent folk-art class participant.

This exhibit is sponsored by The Iowa Arts Council, a division of the Iowa Department of Cultural Affairs; The National Endowment for the Arts; and Decorah Bank & Trust Co.
Vesterheim’s Main Building and Museum Store are currently open daily from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. The Folk Art School continues to offer online classes and will return to offering on-site classes in the fall.
Vesterheim, the National Norwegian-American Museum and Folk Art School, welcomes people of all ages and backgrounds to engage in the conversation of the American immigrant journey through the lens of the Norwegian-American experience. Vesterheim offers innovative and interactive exhibits, classes, and programs, both at the dynamic campus and park in scenic Decorah, Iowa, and online at vesterheim.org and Vesterheim social media. For more information on exhibits, classes, programs, tours, membership opportunities, and ways to donate and volunteer, connect at vesterheim.org, (563) 382-9681, and Vesterheim, 502 W. Water St., P.O. Box 379, Decorah, IA, 52101-0379.
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